Special Rapporteur on the rights of persons with disabilities
 
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights
United Nations Office at Geneva,
8-14 Avenue de la Paix,
CH 1211 Geneva 10,
Switzerland
 
Dear Special Rapporteur,
 
As an experienced disability advocate with a disability (Paralysis of lower limbs) living in Australia, I do not believe persons with disabilities are included in any mechanism for follow-up and review of the implementation of the Sustainable Development Goals in Australia.  I have certainly not been made aware of such.
 
I do not believe any steps are being taken to facilitate the participation of persons with disabilities in Voluntary National Reviews in Australia.
 
I believe there are no awareness-raising campaigns implemented to inform persons with disabilities of these processes.
 
Similarly, I believe there are no:
 
i)    platforms in place for persons with disabilities and their representative organizations to contribute to the reporting process;
 
ii)    accessibility arrangements or any reasonable accommodation fund in place to secure the participation of persons with disabilities;
 
iii)    arrangements for the views of persons with disabilities to be incorporated in reports.
 
Further, I do not believe data gathered for the follow-up and review of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development are being disaggregated by disability, or that capacity-building programmes are in place, including specific funding, to allow persons with disabilities to meaningfully engage and participate in the process of follow-up and review of the implementation of the 2030 Agenda at the regional, national and sub-national level.
 
Indeed, the Australian government is systematically implementing policies detrimental to persons with disabilities, in particular older persons with disabilities, for example by enacting legislation to deny support for older Australians with disabilities under its National Disability Scheme. The ineluctable result is that such persons with disabilities have very little prospect of participating.    
 
 
In the light of the foregoing, I respectfully request that (with particular attention to older persons with disabilities) the Australian Government be advised by your office of the desirability of:
 
i)    including persons with disabilities in any mechanism for follow-up and review of the implementation of the Sustainable Development Goals in Australia;
 
ii)   implementing awareness-raising campaigns to inform persons with disabilities of the reporting process;
 
iii)    providing platforms for persons with disabilities and their representative organizations to contribute to the reporting process;
 
iv)    making accessibility arrangements to secure the participation of persons with disabilities;
 
v)    making arrangements for the views of persons with disabilities to be incorporated in reports.
 
vi)    providing reasonable accommodation funding for the said purposes. 
 
 
Thank you for the work you are doing on behalf of persons with disabilities.
 
 
Yours faithfully,
 
Dr Peter Freckleton
 
0411142840
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